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AGENDA for Sunday, MARCH 10, 2024, 2 PM 

GOLD HILL POLICE STATION 

COMMUNITY ROOM 

955 W. MORENO 

COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80905 
 

  DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME BEGINS 

 SET YOUR CLOCKS AHEAD ONE (1) HOUR  
 

Coffee and pre-packaged snacks will be provided.  

You can bring your own drink and snacks if you prefer. 

Introduction of guests and new members    

Secretary’s Report 

Treasurer’s Report 

Old Business 

New Business 

Exhibit Talks 

Auction 

Membership and Door Prizes  

Raffle -  1 Prize for every $45 in Ticket sales. $1 = One Ticket; $5 = Six Tickets; $10 = 

Twelve Tickets; $15 = Eighteen Tickets; $20 – Twenty-four Tickets 

   Adjourn 

 

Guests are always welcome at all our regular meetings  

   on the SECOND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH @ 2 PM 

 



 

 

MINUTES of the FEBRUARY 11, 2024 Meeting of the 

 COLORADO SPRINGS NUMISMATIC SOCIETY 

  

The meeting was held at the Gold Hill Police Station Community Room and called to or-
der by President Steve D. with 17 members present and 1 guest in attendance who in-
quired about different types of coins, especially “error coins”. 

Secretary’s Report, was given which consisted of the Minutes of the January 2024 
meeting contained in the February 2024 newsletter. The Treasurer gave his report and 
a motion was made to accept both the Secretary and the Treasurer reports and ap-
proval of both reports was given by membership. 

 

     OLD BUSINESS                            

2024 DUES – CSNS is now collecting 2024 membership dues.  Dues are $10 for 
individuals, $5 for Yn’s ( Young Numismatists are those under the age of 18 ) 
and $20 for a Family (all adults and children in the immediate family).  Just a re-
minder……if you’re mailing in your dues, please use the current mailing address 
which is CSNS, P.O. Box 60404, Colorado Springs, CO 80960. 

(Constitution (By Laws).  Discussion on this topic was made that perhaps some 
parts of it will need to be re-addressed & maybe some changes to be made to it 
at some time later on. 

 
Our Treasurer is continuing to get some information about the club’s ability to put some 
money into a CD.  
 
President Steve presented a bill for “Certificate Covers” that were used for our 2023 
Christmas Party.  This bill was in the amount of $25.31.  Motion was made to accept it 
and approval was given by membership for payment. 
 
Wayne (Treasurer) presented a bill for $150.00 which was for “gift cards” that were 
given out at our 2023 Christmas Party. Motion was made to accept it and approval was 
given by membership for payment. 
 
George M. presented a bill for monthly club expenses for Oct. 2023 in the amount of  
$55.00 & for Nov. 2023 in the amount of $ 61.00 for a total of $116.00. Motion was 
made to accept it and approval was given by membership for payment. 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

        NEW BUSINESS 

 
ANA “MONEY SHOW”:  Volunteers may still be needed for both the club table as well 
as on the bourse floor.  Broadmoor parking garage will be available again as it was the 
last time. Your parking expenses will be reimbursed by the club; however, you must pre-
sent your parking receipt for that reimbursement.  Barbara who is Treasurer of CSCC 
will be in charge of those reimbursements.  George M. will be doing a “Treasure Box” 
again this year at the club table.  The “box’ will be available to the children on Friday 
and George will probably be at the table to handle it on Saturday. This “Treasure Box” 
containing a variety of coins has been used at previous coin shows for children to reach 
in and get a coin. Members are encouraged to donate different coins for this project. 

 
2024 SPRINGS COIN SHOW: Barbara gave an update on the 2024 Springs Coin 
Show to be held June 21 & 22, 2024 at the Elks Lodge. Approximately 26 dealers have 
responded with their contracts and payments. It is expected that all tables will be sold. 
Volunteers will be needed for set-up, take-down, registration, etc. As we get closer to 
the date, more detailed information will be given out. 

 
CSNS Summer Party:  This would be a fun get-together for CSNS members.  
Some suggestions that were made included a “Pizza Party”, “Bring-a-Dish” meal, or a 
“Cook-out” perhaps at Bear Creek Park.  This event would probably be sometime during 
the summer….maybe in July.  There was some further discussion about this Summer 
Party that it would most likely be at Bear Creek Park which does have a pavilion.  
There’s also, on Wednesday evenings, some music.  Probably, to reserve a date & 
time, Parks & Recreation would have to be contacted 
 
        EXHIBITS 

 
1) George M. spoke about the Historical Society of the Pikes Peak Region “So-

Called Dollars and the Pike Medals.  The Pike medals were 250 bronze, 4500 sil-
ver and some were dipped in gold.  The first 25 were numbered.  Approximately, 
4200 were discovered in 1955. The commemorative shows Pikes Peak on one 
side and Zebulon Pike on the other side. 

 
2) Steve D. showed a 1904 Liberty Head double eagle in PCGS MS65+ with a CAC 

green bean from his type set.  1904 happens to be the most common year of the 
entire series which makes it ideal for a type set, provided of course it’s in a high 
grade. 

 
3) Wayne W. displayed a 1979 Susan B. Anthony dollar coin that was one of a 

“wide brim” variety and a 1979 Susan B. Anthony dollar coin that was a regular 
one and showed a $1 Federal Reserve Note where the plate number was incor-
rectly placed on the bill and he also displayed 2 Liberty dollars. 

 



 

 

4) Bob C. displayed & spoke about the 2008 American Buffalo Gold Proof 4-Coin 
Set.  The buffalo is .999 gold from the West Point Mint.  The design is based on 
the original buffalo nickel 1913-1938.  The obverse profiles a Native American.  
The 4-coin set contains 1.85 almost pure gold.  Also, this set was only a one- 
year mintage in 2008. 

 
Note: Larry F. volunteers at the ANA Museum.  He brought some copies of pa-
perwork dated from the 1970’s of both clubs…CSNS & CSCC, showing names of 
club officers and events going on during that time.  Members viewed these items 
and found them interesting. 

 
 

FEBRUARY  EXHIBIT WINNERS 
 
   

FIRST PLACE:  BOB C. 

SECOND PLACE:        GEORGE M. 

THIRD PLACE:  STEVE D. 

   

 

AUCTION  
  

   3 ITEMS WERE PLACED IN THE AUCTION 

                    2 ITEMS WERE SOLD 
 

 
FEBRUARY PRIZE WINNERS 

                      
Membership Prize:    Barbara  

 
Door prizes:    George, Darla, Elise, Terry W., Steve, Dale 
 
Raffle prize:   George 

 

          Meeting Adjourned 

        Respectfully Submitted, 

        Barbara T.  

 



 

 

OTHER NUMISMATIC NEWS: 

 
COLORADO SPRINGS COIN CLUB MEETINGS: 

4th Tuesday of the month 6:30 – 8:30 PM Mountain Time at the Fraternal  

  Order of Eagles, 1050 S. 21st St, Colorado Springs, Co 80905 
 
 
 
COLORADO COIN SHOWS: 
 
ANA National Money Show    
March 14th - 16th, 2024 held at the Broadmoor Resort 
 
Denver Coin Expo            May 8th – 11th, 2024 
 
Springs Coin Show          JUNE 21st – 22nd, 2024  
                                

 


